
From: Blair Milligan []  
Sent: Thursday, June 14, 2018 6:03 PM 

To: Cramer, Kelsey 
Subject: Re: Parks & Open Spaces Advisory Committee  

 

To: Kelsey Cramer and Parks & Open Spaces Advisory Committee 
June 14, 2018 
Re: Proposed Changes to Stone Lake Drive Park 
 
We are residents of 1540 Stone Lake Drive, and are strongly OPPOSED to the changes proposed 
for the Stone Lake Drive Park. Not only is there no parking available, and walking access is very 
dangerous due to a blind and dangerous intersection at Northwest Bay Road, and the access to 
the park is on a sharp corner, and there are several ponds in the park which are not suitable for 
small children due to drowning risk, to name only a few of the safety reasons to not make it 
into a playground. Timberstone Estates is a primarily mature neighbourhood with very few 
small children and the great majority of residents are firmly OPPOSED to these changes. We use 
this park very regularly, and greatly enjoy the natural beauty and serenity it offers. Please, DO 
NOT change our park into something none of the residents want. Madrona Drive already has a 
very nice natural space at the end of Madrona Dr., with good trails, benches, and great views 
leading to the beach. If you feel a more developed playground is required or necessary, the 
further development of the park at Claudet Rd. would be a very good option, since it already 
has good parking, access, washroom facilities, and much more available space. 
 
Thank You 
Blair & Jackie Milligan 
 
 

From: Cramer, Kelsey  
Sent: Thursday, May 31, 2018 10:59 AM 

To: Rogers, Bob; Marshall, Wendy  

Subject: Upcoming Parks & Open Spaces Advisory Committee Meeting 

 
Good morning, 
 
I am sending this email as a reminder that the next Nanoose Bay (Area E) Parks and Open Spaces 
Advisory Committee meeting will be Wednesday, June 13th at 6:30pm at Nanoose Place. 
 
The meetings are open to the public and you are welcome to attend. The agenda will be posted here 
prior to the meeting: 
https://www.rdn.bc.ca/events/2018-6-13/ 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Kind regards, 
Kelsey 
 
Kelsey Cramer 
Parks Planner, Recreation and Parks Services 
 
Regional District of Nanaimo  
1490 Springhill Road 
Parksville, BC V9P 2T2 
T: (250) 248-4744 | C: (250) 927-0188 | Email: kcramer@rdn.bc.ca 
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